

CHARLES MARTIN DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

TO:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

FROM:

Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality

DATE:

February 8, 2024

SUBJECT:

Recommendation for an FY24 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects

Incentive Grant for Partin Lex Acquisition, LLC c/o The Gibson Company

## Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of an FY24 (Class B Infrastructure) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for Partin Lex Acquisition, LLC c/o The Gibson Company in the amount of \$186,983.63.

# Purpose of Request

The goal of this project is to improve water quality by mitigating the impact of heavy rainfall events. The project elements include retrofit of an existing parking lot with pervious pavers (approx. 5,852 ft²) along with an underground detention/infiltration basin, as needed, and tree canopy (approx. 2,471 ft²). The project will also incorporate stormwater education in the form of permanent signage and a WaterSmart Workforce Program campaign (series of interactive workshops, seminars, and hands-on training sessions conducted by experts in the field of water quality management).

### Project Cost in FY24 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved for FY 2024 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of \$186,983.63 with a cost share of \$47,792.53.

### Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 - 303204 - 3373 - 78112 - WQINCENTIVE\_24 - WQ\_GRANT

### Martin/Albright

